
 

 
 

D A N  J O H N S O N   
 
 
 
 
 
August 11, 2022 
 
Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 
 
Members of the Board: 
 

Approval of a Contract with A-Affordable Septic Service, LLC for the  
Eagle Fern and Barton Park Septic Replacement Project.  Total contract value is $209,600.   

No county general funds are involved. 
 

Purpose/Outcome This contract will complete all work related to installing two (2) replacement 
septic systems at Eagle Fern and Barton County Parks. Eagle Fern Park’s day-
use septic is beginning to fail and is in need of repair.  The Barton Park septic 
project replaces a failed system in the park, and will provide critical infrastructure 
for future construction phases identified in the Barton Masterplan adopted in 
2020.  

Dollar Amount and 
Fiscal Impact 

Contract Value $209,600.00 

Funding Source Funding for this project comes from ARPA funding for lost revenues received in 
FY22, and has been incorporated in the FY23 County Parks’ budget. 

Duration Contract Execution through November 15, 2022 

Previous Board 
Action/Review 

None 

Strategic Plan 
Alignment  

1. Business and Community Services mission statement as described in its 
Strategic Business Plan is to “provide essential economic development, public 
spaces, and community enrichment services”. The County Parks program is 
crucial to providing outdoor recreation and camping opportunities within 
Clackamas County. 

2.  Honor, Utilize, Promote and Invest in our Natural Resources  

Counsel Review Counsel Date: August 1, 2022 
Counsel Initials: ARN 

Procurement 
Review 

Was this project processed through Procurement? Yes.  

Contact Person Mark Shaw, Project Manager, 971-500-0562, MShaw@clackamas.us   

Contract No. 6655 
 
Background:  
This contract will complete all work related to installing two (2) replacement septic systems at Eagle 
Fern and Barton County Parks. Eagle Fern is located at 27505 SE Eagle Fern Road, Eagle Creek 
Oregon, and Barton is located at 19009 SE Barton Park Road, Boring Oregon 97009. 
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The improvements include, but are not limited to, soil evaluation, landscape grading, and installation 
of septic units.  
 
The project work is anticipated to begin immediately following contract signing. The project is 
anticipated to be completed November 2022. 
 
Procurement Process: 
This project was advertised in accordance with ORS and LCRB Rules on May 17, 2022. Bids were 
opened on June 1, 2022. The County received three (3) offers: A-Affordable Septic Service, 
$184,100.00; Elk Mountain Construction, $237,300.00; and Bruce Johnson Construction, 
$276,000.00. After review of the offers, A-Affordable Septic Services was determined to be the 
lowest responsive and responsible bidder.   
 
A-Affordable submitted a bid alternate system option for Eagle Fern which added $25,500 to their 
total bid, and staff determined this was a better system for the location and its proximity to Clear 
Creek, so is opting for the $209,600 total bid price. 
  
Recommendation: 
Staff respectfully recommends the Board approve and sign this public improvements contract with  
A-Affordable Septic Service for the Eagle Fern and Barton Park Septic Replacement project.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Sarah Eckman 
Assistant Director 
Department of Transportation and Development 
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